QUESTIONS TO COUNCIL – JANUARY 2013

I have the following questions for the Council Leader at the January Council meeting in regard to the Livestock Market Appeal decision:
In his decision letter awarding costs against the Council, the inspector states that the Council misapplied the sequential test, and “had no excuse for its incorrect interpretation and application”. Bearing in mind that the officers’ report actually recommended this incorrect interpretation, could you please explain:

· How this incorrect advice came to be given?
· Whether the advice came from officers or consultants and if so, whether the officers’ or consultants’ report reflected a balanced impartial view or was designed to reflect the wishes of the Council’s ruling group?

· If the report was so designed, could you explain whether the officers were pressurised to give inappropriate advice, and how this was done? Was it through meetings of the ruling group, confidential meetings of the Resources “Working Party”, or simply through personal contact either direct, or through the Chief Executive?
· Bearing in mind that the report was written by the officers of another authority who were recommended as experts in retail matters, can you please explain how they came to be influenced to make an incorrect recommendation for which the inspector says there was no excuse? 

· Would you please name the officers and members who bear responsibility and indicate if any action is being taken against them in respect of this?

· The inspector’s finding that there is no excuse for the incorrect advice which was given to committee suggests that the professional judgement of officers and consultants may have been influenced by political considerations. Will any steps now be taken to ensure that officers and consultants are, in future,  allowed to give their own independent professional advice to members without political interference? If so, could members please know what these steps are?

· Would the leader consider favourably proposals to make all meetings between political groups or working parties which are attended by officers open to the ;press and the public, so as to minimise the risk of any public perception that  officers’ recommendations might be subject to political pressure?

· Over the last six years, I have analysed the various officer and consultant reports which have been made in regard to retail matters. I published my views in emails and in newspaper articles, but no notice was taken of them. Many of my views have now been vindicated. Why were they ignored?

· The inspector’s statement that there was no excuse for the incorrect interpretation and misapplication of policy suggests that a risk was taken with public money and a gamble made on the Council’s decision not being challenged. What guarantees can be given that in future the Council will follow due process and will not gamble with taxpayers’ money?
· Has the deposit on the sale of Wentworth Street Car Park been used? If so, how? Was it used to purchase Harrison House?

· Bearing in mind how important the livestock market redevelopment has been proved to be to Malton Town Centre, will you ensure that this matter is dealt with expeditiously by the Council and that no more obstacles are put in its path?
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